
ORDER ON PUBLIC MEETINGS OF THE  

SOUTH WEBER PLANNING COMMISSION 

With recent turnover, the South Weber City Planning Commission is without a Chairperson. The 

Planning Commission will elect a Chairperson at its next regularly scheduled meeting. This will 

occur before the Planning Commission takes action on any matter.  

In the meantime, I, David Larson, have been asked to organize this meeting. As the de facto 

chair of this meeting, and in keeping with the protocol the Planning Commission was following 

prior to the recent changes in membership, I do hereby find and declare as follows: 

1. Due to the Emergency conditions which currently exist in the State of Utah, and

specifically in Davis County and South Weber City as a result of the COVID-19

Pandemic and the recent surge in COVID-19 infections across the state and in Davis

County, the holding of public meetings with an anchor location as defined in the Utah

Open and Public Meetings Act, presents a substantial risk to the health and safety of those

who may be present at the anchor location; and

2. The risk to those who may be present at an anchor location can be substantially mitigated

by holding public meetings of the Planning Commission pursuant to electronic means

that allow for public participation via virtual means; and

3. The City has the means and ability to allow virtual participation in the public meetings in

accordance with the Utah Open and Public Meetings Act;

NOW THEREFORE, BASED UPON THE FOREGOING, 

For thirty days from the date of this Order, meetings of the South Weber City Council 

shall be conducted by electronic means without an anchor location. 

DATED this ___ day of _______________, 2020. 

By:  

ATTEST: 

_____________________________ 

Lisa Smith 
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